

## REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION LAND TRANSPORTATION OFFICE

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO

**All Regional Directors** 

**All Assistant Regional Directors** 

All Personnel Concerned

SUBJECT

DISCONTINUANCE OF THE MANDATORY VEHICLE TESTING BY

DATE:

PRIVATE MOTOR VEHICLE INSPECTION CENTERS (PMVICs)

DATE

11 February 2021

As announced by the Spokesperson and the Department of Transportation (DOTr), respectively, testing of vehicles by Private Motor Vehicle Inspection Centers (PMVICs) shall no longer be mandatory, and that the inspection fees imposed by these PMVICs is reduced accordingly as follows:

INSPECTION FEE	MOTOR VEHICLE
PhP 300.00	For Hire Vehicles
PhP 500.00	Motorcycles
PhP 600.00	Other Covered Vehicles

Thus, since the GAOR of PMVICs have been withdrawn and inspection by them no longer mandatory, and therefore optional, inspection may again be performed by LTO inspectors and emission testing conducted by PETCs.

For guidance and strict compliance.

EDGAR C. GALVAN Assistant Secretary



